
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

August 10th, 2021
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the August 10th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, McMillen, Stone, and Curry present. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Ms. Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Motion made by Ms. Bush and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, Dave Goodman from Castleton addressed the board concerning an issue with one of the wells in the town not operating causing eight homes to be without water. The board contacted the Stark County OEM for assistance to temporarily address the issue and will investigate a more permanent solution. 
Chairman Curry asked for a correction in the minutes regarding the Building & Grounds committee report. A motion was made by Ms. Bush to approve the amended minutes from the July 13th, 2021, meeting and seconded by Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes reported on the UCCI conference that he and Chairman Curry both attended. 
3) Health Board-Ms. Bush gave an update on COVID statistics within the county and encouraged the use of the walk-in vaccine clinic located in Kewanee and Colona. 
4) Judicial-None 
5) Building/Grounds-Mr. Curry is looking into replacing the front door at the courthouse that would allow it to be locked from the outside, but you could still exit from the inside. It was determined that both doors could be replaced as touchless entry doors and the cost covered using American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds.
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes reported on the upcoming Run, Hide & Fight training, which would also include a safety officer inspection. He also mentioned getting architectural plans drawn up for a proposed new building.
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion a motion was made by Ms. Bush with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report
County Engineer Judd Giffin gave the highway report. The bids for aggregate and seal coating were opened. The estimates for the aggregate were too low and will have to be rebid. There will be no seal coating this year due to an issue with the slag machine not working. The scanning project of old plans is finished. CE Giffin offered his assistance in drafting a letter for the town of Castleton to officially ask the County for assistance with the nonworking well. 
Finance Report

No key issues were reported except for salaries appearing to be over budget due to 3-payroll periods in July. Ms. Bush inquired about the status of the ARPA funds. Treasurer Leezer has completed the initial registration, but it appears no funds have been received yet. 
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon gave the Sheriff’s report. Two quotes were presented for new portable radios and new doors at the animal control shelter. Stanley Steamer will be coming to clean the carpets and there will be an E911 meeting later this month.
Budget Presentation

Budget presentations continued this month with the County Engineer, Treasurer, Probation, Sheriff, and State’s Attorney all presenting their prospective budgets. 
New Business

None

Before adjournment Chairman Curry advised the board that Circuit Clerk Julie Kenney will be sending them a revised proposed budget. He also mentioned shopping around for a new insurance plan. Ms. Bush asked the board to consider adding a County Administrator position in the future. 
At 8:55 pm a motion was made by Ms. Bush to adjourn the meeting with a second from Ms. Stone with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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